                                                EAST HARDIN MIDDLE SCHOOL

                            SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS

                                                                      (MINUTES)

                                           GLENDALE, KY       JUNE 18, 2007

The East Hardin Middle School Site Based Decision Making Council met at East Hardin Middle School at  8:00  A.M., on the    18th      day of                June__             2007,

With the following members present:

(1.)  Paul C. Connelly, Jr.     (2.)  Mary Carruthers     (3.)  Luann Brashear     (4.)  Patty Rouse       (5.)  Melissa Hardin     (6.)  Mary Key

Call to Order  - Mr. Paul Connelly called the meeting to order.   

SY 06-07 Order #32  -  Approval of the May 9, 2007 Regular SBDM Meeting Minutes  – The motion was made by Patty Rouse and seconded by Mary Carruthers to approve the minutes of the May 9, 2007 Regular SBDM Meeting.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the minutes were approved.

Recognition of Visitors        Ms. Gail Crain

Committee Reports

Textbook  -  Ms. Crain distributed a copy of a handout she had prepared.  The cover sheet showed the Board money available for this year at the current rate of $47.00 per student, the carryover money from last year, and the purchase price amount for the Social Studies textbooks, as well as the additional textbooks in Language Arts and Math, that will be needed for next year.  Along with the cover sheet were individual sheets showing the name of the book being purchased, the unit cost, quantity being ordered, and a list of the free materials that would be sent with that particular textbook.  A computer software program entitled Career Futures will also be purchased through our textbook funds.  Ms. Crain explained with the cost of textbooks and the amount being allocated for textbooks we will end up in the red with this order.  Ms. Crain informed the Council that the school will need to come up with the difference.

SY 06-07 Order #33  -  Approval of the Textbook Purchase Plan for 2007-2008  -  The motion was made by Mary Carruthers and seconded by Luann Brashear to accept the Textbook Purchase Plan for 2007-2008 as presented.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the Textbook Purchase Plan for 2007-2008 was approved.

Budget  -  Kathy Rogers reported for the Budget Committee.  The Budget Committee met on May 31st after getting word on the amount of Section 7 money we would be receiving from the Board of Education.  A handout was distributed to the Council members showing the different accounts and the amount of money being allocated to each of these accounts. 

SY 06-07 Order #34  -  Approval of the 2007-2008 Per Pupil Allocation Budget  – The motion was made by Melissa Hardin and seconded by Patty Rouse to approve the 2007-2008 Per Pupil Allocation Budget.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the Per Pupil Allocation Budget was approved.

CATS Prep  -  No Report.

Climate  -  No Report. 

Curriculum/Professional Development  -  Judy Boyd sent a handout for the Council members consisting of the minutes of the June 5th meeting.  At this meeting, it was decided how the Professional Development Budget will be allocated for the next three school years.  There will be a rotation of these funds each year based on the Content Area Textbook being adopted.  Money will also be set aside for Mr. Connelly to attend the State and National Middle School Conferences.

Scheduling  -  No Report. 

Technology  - Mary Carruthers reported that the six (6) computers for the Social Studies Department have been ordered but have not come in as of yet.  Ms. Carruthers also stated that the money from the State has been used in ordering ten (10) replacement computers for the computer lab.  These computers are here and are currently being stored in Ms. Decker’s classroom.  The ten (10) student computers that are being replaced will be moved from the lab into different teacher’s classrooms.

Discuss Personnel Issues –  Mr. Connelly informed the Council that interviews will be done this Wednesday, June 20th, for the 8th grade Language Arts position we currently have vacant.  Mr. Connelly gave the council members a list of the names of the applicants with the times of their interview, a list of everyone who applied for this position, and the questions that will be asked during the interview process.                                                                   
Correspondence – Mr. Connelly informed the council he had received a request from KASC wanting all the member’s names, addresses, and e-mail addresses for the 2007-08 school year.

New Business – Mr. Connelly distributed a copy of a sheet of estimates (guesstimates) compiled through the Board of Education on Out-of-Pocket Expenditures for Parents.  The sheet listed a high and low estimate for each of the different grade levels, for clubs and Band, extra-curricular activities, class trips, and miscellaneous items.  This is an informational item only.

Mr. Connelly opened discussion concerning the meeting day and time for SBDM Meetings since this is the start of a new year.  The council members decided to leave the meetings on the second Wednesday of each month but changed the meeting time from 3:30 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.  This new meeting time will take effect at the next meeting.

Other –               

06-07 Order #35  -  Motion to Adjourn the June 18, 2007 Regular SBDM Meeting – The motion was made by Mary Carruthers and seconded by Luann Brashear to adjourn the June 18, 2007 Regular SBDM meeting.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the meeting was adjourned.

                                    Signed____________________________________________

                                                               Paul C. Connelly, Jr.             Chairperson

                                    Signed_____________________________________________

                                                                Luann Brashear                      Vice-Chairperson             

                                    Signed_____________________________________________

                                                                Mary Carruthers                    Elected Alternate Chairperson

